"Let us therefore come boldly to the throne of grace, that we may obtain mercy and find grace to help in the time of need" Hebrews 4:16 "God gave you His unlisted telephone number and invites you to get in touch with Him anytime." -- Adrian Rodgers

Dear Friends of Siloam, June 2013

Greetings in the wonderful name of our Savior and Lord Jesus Christ. I want to thank you for your daily prayers and financial support for SMH. I praise the Lord for so many opportunities to share the ministry. Joyce and I, Mike and Abbey, Rachel, Milton and Betty love sharing all the blessings of serving the Lord through missionary housing. Our missionaries are traveling a lot, sharing ministry and they all appreciate so much your investment in providing them a place to come home to. We could never thank you enough for allowing us the wonderful privilege of serving them.

We are so proud of our children and our grandchildren and thank the Lord for them. They could be doing other things, but God is using them here at Siloam to help carry out the work. Rachel is currently raising all of her support and has come on as an associate missionary. Like all of us, she has many irons in the fire. After her secular job as a bookkeeper was discontinued because of downsizing, she sought the Lord in her next step. Over the past year she has volunteered and has been doing a wonderful job of teaching the missionary children. Most of you know that Rachel had been an elementary teacher in the past and taught one semester in a missionary elementary school in Manaus, Brazil, where Joyce had grown up. Seeing the need to work with our missionary children and also helping us plan Camp Glory Farm, she has taken additional classes to teach sustainable agriculture to school age children and adults as a community outreach. She is also teaching music classes to our missionary children. Most of the 30 plus children that live here on a temporary basis are home schooled and this gives them the ability to do something together as a group. Rachel also teaches piano and guitar. (So, Mary Jane, all those years of teaching our children piano and Mr. Manning, all your years of teaching music and public speaking to our children have paid off! Thank you.) We had our first Spring Concert a couple of weeks ago and I was so proud of our children. Several of the missionary children played piano and guitars and they sang in The Siloam Children's Choir. They did a beautiful job and this was a real encouragement to the parents and to all the families here. It's like we have our own Christian School. Rachel is a member of Pineridge Church where she is active in her church and weekly Bible study. Please pray for her and prayerfully consider financially supporting her.

Mike and Henry continue to work on the Camp next door and ready it for summer. We have one yurt up and running and praying that we can have 4 up by the end of the summer and use this as a retreat center for our volunteers. Maintaining this beautiful campus requires constant upkeep just like it does for your own home. Some of our homes are showing signs of age and have to be repaired. We work diligently to keep all the houses in tiptop shape. You would expect nothing less, and we want to remain good stewards of what God has done here. The trailer at 929, which is the property to the east of the main campus, has needed extensive repairs for over a year because of the age of the home and plumbing leaks. We had to repair the master bathroom floors and replace the old cracked garden tub with a new shower. Mike and Henry also installed new floor tile in all these areas and new carpet in the 3 bedrooms and repainted the entire interior of the home. We had a work group paint the exterior addition and decks. One huge item was replacing the heating and air system. We thank the Lord for His provision and with the help of Hico Baptist, Jay Odell and Glen Hope Baptist Church, installed it. Though the work was extensive, I believe this is the best shape the house has been in since we got it 10 years ago. It is also home to one of our newest missionary families, the Wilsons from the Philippines. I also thank the Lord for all the hard work Milton and Betty do daily. They also continue to raise their monthly support and have their own home across the street. We could not do this with out their help and also other volunteers -Ken in mowing, Joan in accounts receivable and Sandy answering the phones. Also for the hours of work that Henry our maintenance man does to keep Siloam running and beautiful.

We continue to widdle down the debt, by paying \$1,000/month on the line of credit leaving a balance of \$12,839 and \$1,000/month on the farm, leaving a balance of \$39,300. Lord willing, we will pay these off as God provides. All but one house is filled. We have been using it for overnight guest and are using this a lot. Our plan in the future is to replace this trailer with a home.

Mike, Alan Wilson, and I have been working on the long term planning and development of Camp Glory. The next step is the caretaker's home. House #15! Can you believe it - house #15? We praise the Lord for a beautiful doublewide that was given to us just before Christmas that will be moved in the next few weeks next door to Camp Glory Farm. What a provision from the Lord. We want to thank Steve Beckner and his family for donating this home to Siloam. This beautiful 1344 square foot home will be used as a one-bedroom caretakers apartment with a bathhouse for campers and an office for the farm. It is exciting to see how God has put this together. Maple Grove Church in Topeka will be trimming out the house and start working on the bathhouse part. Also we want to thank

Debby Coble for providing the kitchen cabinets and for Mebane Presbyterian Church, Mebane, NC who will help us with the block work once the house is completed.

I would like to ask you to prayerfully consider helping us complete this project. God uses all of us to complete the picture. Some are builders and others provide the funds. But God uses all of you and for this He gets the glory. The total cost of the project including the bathhouse will be approximately \$10,000. Not much, when you think this includes a bathhouse. Isn't it exciting to hear what God is doing here?

I encourage you to come visit and take a tour, on a Tuesday or Thursday or plan a work day. We need your help and it encourages our staff. Most of all we need your prayers. God has done great things here over the past 21 years and we continue to meet the needs of housing and encouraging missionaries - the hundreds of families that over the years have called Siloam their home. Please put us on your prayer list to pray for us daily. Thank you again for your cards, your phone calls and emails. We pray that Siloam is God's reflection of missions at work. We would love to share updates and what God is doing at Siloam in your church or small group. Give us a call today.

Below is a copy of our year-to-date profit & loss. This does not reflect income given to designated accounts.

In His service, Larry George

10:21 AM 06/05/13 Accrual Basis

Siloam Missionary Homes Profit & Loss January through May 2013

The second secon	Jan - May 13
Income	
Mike Rich Salary	3,235.00
Mission Trip	-1,800.00
Special Projects Income	1,700.00
3010 · General Contributions	45,255.88
3020 · Coffee Club	8,394.00
3050 · Other Income	7.50
3060 - Larry George Salary	9,164.95
3075 · Retreats/Dinners Income	1,363.50
3080 · Maintenance	19,929,70
3200 · Overnight guests	396.00
4000 · Camp Glory Income	3,156,96
8200 · Interest Income	3,45
Total Income	90,806.94
Expense	14.00
Direct TV	843.42
In/Out-Electric	51.17
In/Out-Phone	-87.09
In/Out-Propane	207,52
6000 · Electric	6,048.54
6020 · Fees	48,50
6023 · Paypal fees	205.18
6050 · Insurance	6,742,57
6150 · Maintenance.	13,152.64
6200 · Miscellaneous	842.66
6250 · Office	5.150.59
6300 · Personnel	50,206.72
6350 · Phone	2,718.76
6400 · Promotional	2,975.48
6450 · Propane	2,865.18
6460 · Retreats & Dinners-Food	338.34
6461 · Refreats & Dinner-Child Care	-17.00
6475 · Travel	1,751.67
6500 · Vehicle	3,683.04
6504 - Mileage Reimbursement	142,41
6520 · Hospitality Expense	184,34
6560 · Payroll Expenses	1,284.58
6700 · Group Projects Expense	1,383.58
6850 · Interest Expense	2,677.27
7150 · Payroll Taxes	432.67
9000 - Camp Glory	7,323.54
Total Expense	111,156.28
et Income	-20,349.34